
 

MONTEREY COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

MEETING:  May 17, 2016   AGENDA NO: ____________ 

 

DEPARTMENT: Parks 

 

 

Agreement between Monterey County and Urban Park Concessionaires, doing business locally 

as “Monterey Lakes Recreation Company”, approving the Agreement retroactively to February 

1, 2015 and extending the current term through October 31, 2017 for management services of 

resort business operations at Monterey County Parks lakes resort 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the Board of Supervisors: 

 
a. Approve the Park Department’s Agreement between Monterey County and Urban Park 

Concessionaires, doing business locally as “Monterey Lakes Recreation Company”, 
approving the Agreement retroactively to February 1, 2015 and extending the current 
term through October 31, 2017 for management services of resort business operations at 
Monterey County Parks lakes resort; and  

b. Authorize the Contracts/Purchasing Officer of Monterey County to sign the Agreement.   

 

SUMMARY/DISCUSSION 

On October 1, 2007 the County took ownership of assets from Water World Resorts, Inc. and 

Lake San Antonio Resorts, Inc., including both real and personal property, as authorized by the 

Board of Supervisors on July 24 2007.  Six months later, on April 22, 2008, the County 

contracted with a management company to operate the resort business operations at both lakes 

which include marinas, stores, restaurants, fueling facilities, lodging units, and boat rentals. 

 

Subsequently, on May 3, 2011 the Board of Supervisors approved the Management Agreement 

with Urban Park Concessionaires (UPC) for an 18 month term from May 11, 2011 through 

October 31, 2012 and also approved Addendum No. 1 to extend the terms for a one-year 

extension through October 31, 2013 and Addendum No. 2 to extend the terms through January 

31, 2015. The agreement and addenda have authorized UPC to manage operations at Lakes San 

Antonio and Nacimiento. 

 

The recommendation to approve this new Agreement, that restates the terms of the prior 

agreement including Addenda 1 and 2 through October 31, 2017, is being made to continue with 

the existing business relationship.  The extended term will allow for Management Services of the 

resort operations through collaboration between both parties.   

 

Since 2011, UPC has done a very respectable job while trying to meet expenditure and revenue 

forecasts set forth in the initial Agreement.  Historic low water levels at the Monterey County 

lakes continue to challenge the current and future success of the operations. At this time, the 

department will continue to work with UPC to maintain the status quo level-of-service to the 

community.  In FY 2016, Lake San Antonio was closed to the public and it is anticipated to 



remain closed next fiscal year. In preparation of this report, County staff met with representatives 

of S.E.I.U. and the Ranger Association on Wednesday, May, 4, 2016. 

 

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT 

In addition to the Parks Department, Water Resources Agency and Parks Ad Hoc Committee, 

County Counsel has reviewed and approved the Agreement as to form. The CAO - Budget 

Analysis Division has also reviewed this report.  

 

FINANCING 

This new Agreement restates the terms of the prior agreement approved and executed on May 

11, 2011, including the two addenda approved in 2012 and 2014. The Management Agreement 

with UPC will be valid through October 31, 2017.   

 

In Section 3.9 of the Agreement, the Annual Fee of $30,000 paid to UPC for Marketing 

Leadership and Creative Guidance that was eliminated by Addendum No. 2 is being reinstated. 

This will allow for the enhanced website and marketing that has occurred to date and 

enhancements planned and supported by the Parks Department staff.  This investment in 

marketing and web presence should return more in revenue than what will be expended through 

the term of the agreement. Without investment in advertising, marketing and web presence, it is 

hard for potential users to find the location and make reservations.  

 

This Agreement also includes UPC paying the County eight percent of gross alcohol sales. 

Currently, the County does not get any percentage of gross alcohol sales. This income is 

expected to be approximately $8,000 per year.  

 

Both of these financial changes will be retroactively included in the UPC Profit and Loss 

Statement effective July 1, 2015.  

 

 

 

Prepared by:     Approved by: 

 

 

____________________________  _________________________________ 

Jacqueline Zhang    Mark Mariscal 

Parks Department Finance Manager  Parks Director 

831-755-4895      831-755-4895 

     

 

Attachments:   The Management Agreement with Urban Park Concessionaires dated May 11, 

2011, along with attachment No. 1 and No. 2  


